

340 S. Broadway Lexington, Kentucky 40508 859.233.2103 www.engrservices.com

Offices Across the US and Worldwide

December 01, 2015

Hillard Newman, PE LFUCG Division of Engineering 101 E. Vine Street 4th Floor Lexington, KY 40507

RE: Certification of Doe Run Trail (Recreation Drive) Street Construction ~ Athens-Boonesbrough Minor Subdivision

Dear Hillard,

I hereby certify to the best of my knowledge and belief that Doe Run Trail (Recreation Drive) was constructed to the requirements of the LFUCG Division of Engineering Manuals.

I base this certification on being on site during the construction of the road and the testing providing by CSI, LLC.

The road design used for the road construction was 1" Bituminous Asphalt Surface, 9" Bituminous Asphalt Base and 6" DGA. Tensar was used to stabilize the soft areas in the new road construction and the existing pavement was under cut a minimum of 2 feet and No.2 crushed stone placed the entire length of the existing street reconstruction.

If you have any questions please call.

Sincerely.

Fred Eastridge, PE, PLS